A warm welcome to you all, and thank you for attending what is a significant date in any organisation’s calendar – the Annual General Meeting.

This meeting of company members, Directors and the Chief Executive Officer, provides a demonstration of transparency and accountability as the fundamental tenets of good governance.

Adhering to the principles of good governance is as critical now as ever. Vision Australia, and we are not alone, is going through a period of rapid change, as we respond to the public policy and political environment.

We are going through a period of having to closely manage the number of employees, better understand our client profile, ensure that we develop an open and transparent culture, ensure that staff have the resources and information they need, refreshing our Constitution all underpinned by the continuing need for prudent financial management.

By this time next year Vision Australia deficit will be on the way to break-even, and Directors are pleased to see the reduction in the deficit. 

By this time next year, Vision Australia will be in the thick of the introduction of the National Disability Insurance Scheme in the test sites of Barwon, the Hunter Valley and the ACT.

By this time next year we will be supporting greater client choice with the services that they want.

By this time next year we will have broadened our already robust client representative and consultative framework.

Perhaps now is the time that we remind ourselves that our governance structure is sound, and that there is a clear delineation between the role of the Directors and the Executive leadership of the organisation. 

The Board has an oversighting role, and there is a clear distinction between the functions reserved for Directors, and those delegated to senior executives.

Just to be clear, the Board acts on behalf of and is accountable to the members. The Board identifies the expectations of members and monitors changes in Government policy and community expectations.

The role of the Board and its relationship with management is governed by a Board agreed Charter. The responsibility for operations and administration is delegated by the Board to the Chief Executive Officer. 

The Board, Chief Executive Officer and Management Team set the corporate strategic direction. The Board meets every six weeks, and monitors the achievement of service targets and financial objectives against budget and other key performance indicators.

Our Board committees are proactive, strategic and appropriately address the statutory and moral responsibilities of Directors through four committees. 

We are comforted by the fact that the organisation now manages a contemporary and relevant Risks Management Register, that new channels of communications with all our stakeholders have been opened up over the reporting period, that we have reaffirmed that our clients are the centre of our focus, that we are moving to a policy based organisation and that we are increasingly seen to be a human rights organisation standing up for the rights of people who are blind or have low vision. 

We are making new and enduring connections with the political decision-makers, with the Minister for the Communications and the Digital Economy delivery a keynote address here in a short time.

We are comforted by the fact that cultural development of our staff is making real progress and that career paths are being developed for those people who choose to work in Vision Australia, taking a professional and skilled approach for the benefit of our clients and our credibility. 

Achievements in the past year should not be under-estimated.

Meeting here in Kooyong today reminds me that earlier this year, in May, I was here to sign and celebrate the Reconciliation Action Plan. This is another milestone that speaks to human rights, inclusiveness and sound employment practices.

With this plan, and new partnerships, we are building a bridge to the future, especially by joining the National Aged Care Alliance, and driving the VidKids Alliance, an expert consortium of providers delivering services through the National Broadband Network for children who are deaf, blind, or deafblind.

The year just gone has been challenging…I want to thank our dedicated staff and volunteers for sharing the load. I want to thank members of the CRC and all our supportive clients.

It is also important to recognise that our Directors are volunteers – they give their time because of a sincere commitment they share for ensuring that people who are blind and have low vision get the support they need for social and economic independence.

As Vision Australia embraces change, it is important to note that we strongly support the NDIS and its policy underpinnings. We are putting in a big effort to ensure that people who have low vision which affects their functionality are eligible for assessment for supports within the scheme.

We are also advocating for people who may be ineligible by virtue of their age, that is, over the age of retirement. 

If the line is drawn at 65, we want to make sure those of our clients, and they are the majority, will not be disadvantaged but continue to receive the supports they need. 

The scheme represents a major shift in a funding model, away from block or program funding, to self-directed funding. 

Vision Australia has taken a proactive approach with specialised staff working for almost a year researching the opportunities and challenges this presents. 

This work continues, and the challenges continue.

Finally, I must acknowledge that Gerard Menses left Vision Australia this past financial year, after almost eight years as CEO, having contributed to the mergers and the creation of the new organisation.

David Speyer has acted as CEO since May, with enthusiasm and commitment...

I now have much pleasure in introducing our Acting CEO, David Speyer, who has the responsibility of delivering the organisation’s goals and objectives.

Over to you David….

